
COLC Report July/August 2025. 

 

There is very li+le to report this month. Nothing much has happened and we con9nue to open 
Tuesday a:ernoons and all day Friday. Our volunteers have been increased with Pam Cyprien joining 
us, which is lovely news. We have sadly said goodbye to one of our stalwarts, Penny, who is moving 
to Deal in Kent to be closer to her family. We shall miss her greatly. We are now geFng into the 
season where we gratefully receive lots of extra fruit and vegetables grown by local allotment 
holders. Thanks as always to our team of drivers, led by Sarah Jerman and our volunteer shop 
keepers, organised by Kim Harvey.  

 

 


